

Uned J, Rhodfa Ellice Pentref Busnes Ial Wrecsam LL13 7YL Unit J, Ellice Way Yale Business Village Wrexham LL13 7YL

Janet Finch-Saunders AM National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff CF99 1NA

Reference: LR/SME Date: 11 September 2019

## Dear Janet

Thank you for your letter dated 4 September 2019 in relation to parking at Llandudno Junction.

I have spoken with Michael Morton, Managing Director, Arriva Buses Wales and he has advised that should we remove the last two spaces, shown in the satellite picture attached, he is of the view that this would create enough space to allow bus access.

I was aware of this issue and have taken action to remove/restrict these two spaces, which I believe will solve the problem. The spaces should be gone within the next 30 days.

Yours sincerely,

Ap/M

Lee Robinson

**Development Director for North Wales** 

